
 Eduardo Arellano AT&T 
  225 W. Randolph Street  
  Room 27C450 
  Chicago, IL 60606 

   
 

November 30, 2016 
 
Ms. Kathleen Burgess 
Secretary 
State of New York - Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
  
Advice Letter #2016-14 
 
Dear Ms. Burgess:  
 
The attached tariff pages are revisions to TC Systems, Inc., P.S.C. No. 7, and are being filed in compliance with 
the requirements of the Public Service Commission of the State of New York.  The tariff pages have an issued 
date of November 30, 2016 and an effective date of December 30, 2016. 
 
The purpose of this filing is to remove Dedicated Access Services and AT&T Dedicated Ethernet from the 
Access Services Tariff since after further consideration, it was decided that these services do not belong in the 
Access Services Tariff. 
 
The following pages are included in this filing: 
 
TC Systems, Inc., P.S.C. No. 7 
 
Tariff Leaves: 
 
Section 1  5th Revised Leaf No. 2  
Section 3  1st Revised Leaf No. 1 through 4  
Section 9  3rd Revised Leaf No. 2, 3, 11-21 4th Revised Leaf No. 1, 4, 5-10 
  1st Revised Leaf No. 4.1, 10.1  
 
Price List – Addendum No. 13 
 
1st Revised Leaf No. 1 through 6 and 24.1 
3rd Revised Leaf No. 25, 26 
4th Revised Leaf No. 24,  
 
   
Please direct any questions regarding this filing to me via telephone at 312-458-2988, or via email at 
ea3126@us.att.com. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Eduardo Arellano 
Area Manager-Regulatory Relations 
AT&T National Regulatory-Retail 
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